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Monday 23rd July 2018 

Benalla P-12 College Newsletter 
Executive Principal-Tony Clark  

Dear Parents and members of the school community, 
 
Welcome back from holidays. I would firstly like to thank the School Council for appointing me to this position of Executive Principal of 
Benalla P-12 College. It is a very exciting time for the College and I am honoured to have been given the opportunity to work with the 
staff and wider community to continue the journey of improvement that is occurring here. Already, I can see the strong relationships the 
staff and students have and how much this is valued by all of them. I also get a great sense of optimism for the future of the College from 
staff and parents and I am sure that if we all continue to work together, we will achieve excellence for all.  
This week I met with student leaders from Faithfull and Barkly Street Campuses. These young people impressed me with their positive 
attitude and their high aspirations for life after school. They all spoke very highly of the teaching staff and felt teachers here at the College 
know and care about the students and work hard to provide a positive learning environment.  
I am looking forward to getting to know the staff, students and families of Benalla College. If you see me at any of the campuses 
throughout the day, please come up and have a chat. If you would like to discuss anything with me regarding your childôs education, 
please contact the school to make a time.  

 
 
Deb Ball 
On Saturday night, my wife and I attended the Deb Ball 
at the Benalla Lakeside Community Centre. This was a 
superb event. The students looked fabulous and they 
presented themselves and danced beautifully. A huge 
thankyou to Mel Pentreath for training and preparing 
the students and for co-ordinating the set-up of the 
venue. I hope all parents, friends and family had an 
enjoyable evening.  
 
 
 
 

Lions Club Public Speaking 
Sunday afternoon was the final of the local Lions Club Public Speaking competition. This involved 
students from several local schools in either Year 3/4 or 5/6. Benalla P-12 College was represented by 
Ayush Singh (Year 4- Waller St) and Imogen Biddle (Year 6 ï Faithful St) who both did a fantastic job 
of speaking in front of a large audience. Congratulations to Ayush who came second in the Year 3/4 
competition. Thankyou to the Lions Club for putting on such a wonderful event.  
 
Parent Opinion Survey 
Our College is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our College. The Parent Opinion 
Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education and Training that is conducted 
amongst a sample of randomly selected parents. It is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of parentsô perceptions of 
school climate, student behavior and student engagement. Our College will use the survey results to help inform and direct future school 
planning and improvement strategies.  
Approximately 30 per cent of parents will be invited to participate in this yearôs survey. All responses to the survey are anonymous. This 
year the Parent Opinion Survey will be conducted from Monday 23rd July to Sunday 26th August. 
The survey will be conducted online, only takes 10-15 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time within the 
fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones.  
The survey results will be reported back to the College at the end of September. The information we collect is always used to improve 
College programs for students and families.  
 
We are looking forward to a strong term of learning for all students.  
 

Tony Clark 
Executive Principal 
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Dates to 
Remember:  

2018 Term Dates  
16th July ï21st September  

8th October ï21st December  
 

July 25 * Foundation Information Evening both Avon & Waller Campuses 6.00-6.30pm 

* Kool Skools-Overnight Melbourne Trip 

July 26 * National Tree Day 

July 27  
* Avon Street Students will be at the Waller Street Campus for the day. Pick up and drop off 
via McKellar street only. There will be no access to the school via Avon Street.  

  Students will be bused to Waller, leaving at 9.00am sharp returning at 3.10pm 

July 30  
* Senior School Information Evening ïYear 9 Centre Faithfull Street 5.30-8.00pmô 

6.00pm-Year 10 
6.30pm-Year 11 
7.00pm-Year 12 

August 1  * Year 11/12 Three day Ski Trip-Mount Hotham 

August 2  * Mid Year Band Concert  

August 3  * Year 5/6 AFL Footy Coaching Clinic 

August 6  * OES Cross Country Ski Trip- 

* Year 6 going into Year 7 Information Evening-Faithfull St 5.30-7.00pm 

Why every day counts 
Your chance for a brand new start for Term 3. New goals!!  What are 
your new goals? Maybe your goal could be your child having 100% 
attendance for term 3, attending every day from the first bell to the last 
bell? Whatever your goal, we wish you all the best and if you are 
needing help to achieve your goal with your child attending school 
every day, then please donôt hesitate to contact one of our student 
wellbeing team members 
All staff at Benalla P-12 College want your child/ren to get a great 
education, and the building blocks for a great education begins with 
your child/ren coming to school each and every day.  If your child/ren 
miss school regularly, they miss out on learning the fundamental skills 
that will set them up for success in the later years of school. 
 
Help us to help you, please contact Scott, Bron, Lou or Craig to 
assist in achieving your new attendance goal. 
 

If you are having trouble getting your child/ ren to school every 

day, please pop in to see one of our Student Wellbeing Team:  
 

Avon St Campus -Scott Greig 5762 1646  

Waller St Campus -Bron Greig 5762 2600  

Faithfull St Campus -Lou McCloskey 5761 2777  

Barkly St Campus -Craig Carley 5761 2888  

 

We would love to support and work together with you to get your 
child/ren back on track attending every day 
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Avon Street Scholastic Book Club  
Orders are due in by 

9.00am Wednesday 1st August 
Scholastic books can be ordered and paid for online through Scholastic Book Club 
Loop Orders using your credit card. Three easy steps can be found on the back 
page of the catalogue. 
If paying by cheque, please make payable to Scholastic Book Club and return to 
the office by the due date. 

Please note that late orders cannot be accepted. 
For more information contact Scholastic Book Club 

Citizenship Award

Homemade Soup is back on at 
Avon St Campus!  

Students will be able to purchase delicious 
soup each Tuesday for the next four weeks 
commencing this Tuesday 24th July at lunch 

time. 
The cost will be 50c with a slice  

of bread. 
 

Many thanks to our wonderful  
Parents & Friends  Association  
for organising this. 

 

 

 
 

The last day of Term 2 students that weren't late and had attended 
school each day for a whole week were rewarded with a BBQ.  
To  be an óAttendance 
Championô and join our 
end of Term 3 BBQ you 
simply have to come to 
school every day and 
donôt be late. 
We would like to thank 
Beatonôs Silk Cut Meats 
for donating the sausages 
for this fantastic cause.  
 
 

Premierôs Reading 
Challenge 2018 at Avon 
Campus. 
At Avon Campus, we now have 
fifty-nine students in Prep to Year 

4 registered for this yearôs Premierôs Reading Challenge. 
Congratulations to Lochy, Hayley,Locky and Georgia 
who have recently completed the Challeng.  Fantastic!! 
The colder days give us an awesome opportunity to curl up 

on the couch with books and enjoy reading them.  Students 
who are registered have 5 İ weeks until the Challenge 

closes on Friday 24th August, 2018. 

Congratulations to this Terms Campus Leaders. Pictured above 
are Riley Kaylea, Logan, Aiden and Mrs Hansen  

This weeks students of the week were: Damon, Logan, Alex, 
Sophie, Eve and Ethan. Absent Xavier 
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"ÒÅÁËÆÁÓÔ #ÌÕÂ ÉÓ %ÖÅÒÙ $ÁÙ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 7ÁÌÌÅÒ 
#ÁÍÐÕÓȢ 

Breakfast is served from Monday through to Friday morning, from 8:30 to 
8:50am in the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen.  Parents can also pop in for 
a Latte or a cup of tea.  What you may not realise is that in this time in the 
morning, our children make new friends, share stories, make plans, laugh a 
lot, help others, learn life skills like washing and drying dishes, practice their 
social skills by being polite and courteous to others and put leadership skills 
into practice to name a few.  Best of all, our children get to start to the day 
with a smile on their face even if they have already had breakfast at home.  
Itôs not just about having breakfast, itôs a meeting place for making a great 
start to the day. 
If you would like to volunteer for the Breakfast Program, please call Bron on 

5762 2880. 

2018 SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB LOOP 
ORDERSñISSUE 5 

 
The 2018 Scholastic Book Club (Issue 5) catalogues have 

been distributed to all students at 
Waller St Campus.   
Students and parents are reminded that 
all book orders must be submitted 
online through Scholastic Book Club 
Loop Orders by Friday, 3rd August 
2018.   
Details re ordering are located on the 
back page of the Scholastic Book Club 
catalogue. 
Thankyou,  
Waller St Campus Administration  

3rd August 2018 

Lions Club Public Speaking Speeches @ 
the Waller Street Campus 

Six students from the Waller Street Campus participated in 
the Lions Club Public Speaking competition. They were 
Chloe Ashton, Olivia Goodwin, Sharni Hepworth, Jessica 

Shaw, Ayush Singe 
and Willow Stocker.  
They are pictured with 
the Lions Club 
representatives, Denise 
Brown, Margaret 
Poels, Peter Poels, 
David Lowing and 
Alex Adkins. 
 

The winner of the Public 
Speaking Competition is 
Ayush Singe and Sharni 
Hepworth came a close 
second. 

Pictured above are; Imogen Williams, Danielle Knox, Teliha Yates, 
Mitchell Cooney and Mrs Whiley 

 
Pictured above are: Thomas Fitzgerald, Oscar Ring, Sam Gates, Ayush 
Singh, Ochre Lees, Cooper Binion and Billy Buitenhuis. Absent Larni 
Hoffmann. 
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The Anglican Parish of Benalla generously 
donated School Uniform jumpers to Barkly 
and Faithfull campuses to help keep some of 
our students warm. A huge thank you to 
Father David Still and the parish for their 
continued support of our welfare programs.  

Measuring Time 
During the last week of Term 2 we participated in an activity where 
we had to make an object that could measure time. Nearly everyone 
used a candle. We had to decide as a group what equipment we 
needed to use and how the candle could measure time. We lit the 
candle and timed how long it took to reach a certain mark.  
From this time, we worked out how long it would take the whole 
candle to burn by multiplying the marked intervals  by the number of 
minutes.  
We are glad that we do not have to measure time by candles any-
more. What happens if it is windy? That is another investigation to 
explore! 

Flying High with Connect9 
 
Excited Year 9 students were flying high, literally, as they 
celebrated the conclusion of the Connect9 mentoring program with 
a glider flight. Perfect weather greeted the students as they began 
the day with their final Connect9 activity, a flight over Benalla. 
Developed and run by Tomorrow Today Foundation as part of the 
Education Benalla Program, Connect9 is run twice each year. 
Students in Year 9 are individually matched with a well connected 
local volunteer  who over the course of one school term, gives their 
time to support the young person to learn new skills , try a sport or 
hobby, investigate career options and build their local connections. 
Research has shown that programs such as Connect9 not only help 
young people to feel a part of their community, but also increase 
the likely hood of them continuing their education. 
In celebrating the completion of the 10 week program, the 

teenagers and their mentors spoke of the highlights of the program. Activities 

included a gym workout at the Benalla Aquatic Centre, ñRace around the libraryò, 

cooking and sharing a meal at the Stephanie Alexander kitchen, and options such 

as archery, blacksmithing and going to the movies at BPACC. 


